

October 27, 1978

Issue # 90

CALENDAR OF COMING EVENIS

October 28 - Community Filloween Party at Concow School. Costume parade begins at 6:30 p.m.

October 30 - a special meeting of the Golden Feather School Board will be held to make provisional appointment for toard seat. Meeting will be held at Concow School at 8 p.m.

October 30 - Women in Support of Fire Company meeting - to be held at 1 p.m. at Malena Ellsmore's home on Faith Road on Yankee Hill. Future meetings on Nov. 6, Nov. 13, Nov. 20, Nov. 27 - Places to be announced weekly.

November 14 - Yankee Hill Ladies Club meeting at Rose Hunt's Home on Big Bend Poad at 1:30 p.m. November 2 - 8 p.m. will be the date and tire for the next regular Community Meeting. The remainer of the By-Laws will be read and discussed by those present.

November 8 - at 7:30 p.m. is the date and time for the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Company Board of Directors meeting. The meeting will be held at Concow School.

November 11 - Concow Grange will host a Turkey Dinner at the Grange Hall on Big Bend Road. Dinner will be served from 6 - 7:30 p.m. This will be the last Grange Dinner for the year.

November 11 - 8 p.m. Regular Golden Feather School Board meeting at Concow School.

WOMEN OF COMMUNITY ORGANIZE

The women of the Yankee Hill, Concow, Big Bend and surrounding areas have organized in support of the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Company. The group will hold weekly meetings at homes in the area. Betty Sutton of Yankee Hill Rd. was hostess of the first meeting held on Monday, October 23. During the afternoon, the group worked on items which will be sold for the benefit of the Fire Company at their December dinner.

The next meeting of the group will be held on Monday, October 30 at 1 rem. at the home of Malena Ellsmore on Faith Road (off Yankee Hill Road). All women of the community are urged to attend and are asked to bring a project to work on - needlework, craft, any items which can be sold. Some of the items already being worked on are knit slippers, covered hangers, wall plaques, macrame, dry arrangements, kitchen decorations, pot holders, pillows, pillow cases, dish towels and many more. COME AND BRING YOUR TALENT AND IDEAS - THEY ARE URGESTLY NEEDED:::::::

If you cannot attend the meetings and would like to contribute items for the sale, please telephone 534-0130 or 533-3743 for pickup.

COMMUNITY HALLOWEEN PARTY

The evenings program will begin at 6:30 p.m. in the gym with the costume parade and judging. There will be a haunted house, apple bobbing, a pillow fight, pie eating contest, story time for pre-schoolers, a dance for the teens, refreshments, and more.

The master of ceremonies for the evening will be Don Nichols.

CONCOW SCHOOL NEWS

The teachers of the Golden Feather Union School District will be conducting a workshop for Proficiency Standards. Mirimum days have been declared for Wednesday, November 1, 8 and 29; December 6 and 13. They will also observe minimum days for conferences at Concow School, which will be the week of November 13 - 17. Dismissal times at Spring Valley will be 1:50 and Concow 2:10 p.m.

Spring Valley will be holding their conferences November 6 - 9.

BROWN VETO'S AB 3511

AB 3511 was to provide some 400 portable classrooms to those school districts in California which are seriously over-crowded. Rural schools are the most seriously affected, and as people continue to move out of the cities and into the rural communities, the problem will continue.

AB 3511 would have set up guidelines so that only those schools in California which were overcrowded by heavy growth would qualify for portable classrooms. The state was to purchase the portable buildings and lease them to individual school districts at \$1.00 per year.

Governor Brown said that the leasing program was not the most appropriate method.... The bill was authored by Leroy Greene, and it is expected that members of the Assembly will ask for an over-ride.

CONCON GRANCE TO HOLD ELECTION OF OFFICERS

It is extremely important that all Grange Members attend the November 1, 1978 meeting. The election of new officers will be held, also Convention Reports will be given, with some resolutions that will affect the local Grange. Potluck refreshments will follow the meeting.

PARK HILL GROCERY

8 A.M. TO 7 P.M. EACH DAY ----OPEN SEVEN DAYS A WEEK

Featuring a complete line of grocery needs, wine, beer, soft drinks, fresh fruit & vegetables, and speciality items.

YANKEE HILL LADIES CLUB

Rose Hunt, President of the Yankee Hill Ladies Club, requests that all club members attend the weekly meetings to work on items to be sold for the benefit of the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Company. Those members who have made items and are unable to attend the work meetings are asked to bring them to the regular Ladies Club meeting to be held on November 14.

PARADISE RECREATION AND PARK DISTRICT NEWS

A special class featuring "Economic Holiday Foods & Gifts" will again be offered to the public beginning Monday, November 20, 1978. This class, in cooperation with Butte College's extended day program, will be held at the Paradise Recreation Center from 9 a.m. - 12 noon. For persons not already enrolled in a Butte Community College course, a fee of \$6.00 will be charged.

Martha Kersey, Instructor, will present a variety of economic gift ideas, crafts, decorations through slides, demonstrations, and lecture. Students will receive instructions to make the many things presented.

To sign-up and for further information, call the Recreation District Business Office at 877-6211. Pre-registration is simply to determine class size, as a minimum of 25 students are needed for the class. Registration will be taken at the class.

This program is sponsored by the Butte Community College.

FIRE STATION NEWS

The weather last Saturday was just beautiful and the volunteers were able to accomplish all the work cut out for them. The wall sheathing is almost completed, the toilet partitions are in place, and the footings for the 1000 gallon emergency water tank have been poured.

The work next Saturday, weather permitting of course, will involve an entirely new talent and technical know-how. Fiberglass asphalt shingles have been purchased and delivered, along with the necessary underlay felt, staples and roofing nails. So now the call is for everyone in the community who has roofing experience and can help with this phase of the project. Just the thought of applying shingle squares, as they are called, to an hemispheric geodesic dome sounds pretty complicated.

Thus far, the building costs have been kept within the amounts budgeted despite sky-rocketting prices for all materials. Thanks for this savings to the Fire Company goes to the volunteers themselves who contribute not only their time and talent, but give generously of their resources too. This week special thanks are due to Bud Bell for supplying the large door post timbers (costly items), and to Jim Galli for the heavy reinforcement

bars in the water tank piers, and to Frank Moore who had to make two trips to town to haul in the roofing materials. There are others too, that provide what is needed and our thanks to them, though unpublished now, are never the less sincere.

Concow Grange has been generous in its sponsorship of the Golden Feather Volunteer Fire Co. and has relinquished use of the Grange Hall to the Fire Company for a dinner on December 9, 1978.

The Yankee Hill Ladies Club, likewise, are very generous in their support of the Fire Company. They have made it the object of their current community assistance program, and are helping with arrangements for the December dinner.

It is expected that other organizations, businesses and individuals too, will want to participate in making a success of this important fund-raising event. The Golden Feather Echoes will publish all information on who to call and what is happening as soon as it is available.

Contributed by Ray Hendricks, Chairman

PERSONAL NOTES FROM GFE

Sharron and Jerry Morton of Big Bend Road have welcomed a new member to their family, Jerod Eugene, who weighed in at 6 pounds 11 ounces.

A welcome is extended to Kathy and Randy Schumacher and son Cisco, who have just become residents of Big Bend Road. Cisco was born in Carson City. Nevada on October 15 and weighed in at 8 pounds.

JAY'S POT-POURRI

When I checked our garden this morning, I saw that almost overnight the corn stalks turned yellow. The pole bean vines were nearly maked after last right's wind. The squash plants are permitting mildew on their leaves. Potato plants looked limber and greenless, like a garden on a blue Monday. More like a tired family who has returned from a strenuous vacation - not that either. I guess like all else that has life, its cycles take time and in turn show results after performance. The lettuce had dropped seeds, new plants thriving. They can weather a cold winter, seeds having come from plants grown in Cleveland, Chio under snow last year. Family likes generally govern vegetables grown in our garden. Location of our patch is not conducive to cold weather growing, carrots, beets, parsnips, turnips and various greens do exist if started early in the fall or late summer - better still. If I lived where year-round growing is possible, change of seasons would be forfeited. I need to see at least a few flakes of snow - maybe because I first saw the light of day in Pennsylvania, where I walked many miles in the snow.

From the Herbalist Almanac

 He who loses money loses much, he who loses a friend loses more, but he who loses his spirit loses all.

- 2. Economy is the household mint.
- What you would not have done to yourselves, never do unto others. Alexander Severus.
- 4. Gold is the dust that blinds all eyes.

RECIPE OF THE WEEK

Green Tomato Mince Meat by Alyce Hendricks - her mother's recipe - it is over 100 years old

5 lbs chopped apples	‡ cup water
5 lbs green tomatoes	2 tsp. cinnamon
3 cups raisons	3 tsp. allspice
5 cups brown sugar	1 tsp. cloves
1 cup cider vinegar	2 tsp. salt

Mix and cook 3 hours and seal hot. If you have no scales, 3 pints is about 5 pounds. I also add about $\frac{1}{2}$ cup suet.

POETRY CORNER

LAUGH by Cynthia

Build for yourself a strong box,
Fashion each part with care;
Fit it with hasp and padlock,
Put all your troubles there.
Hide therein all your failures,
And each bitter cup you quaff,
Lock all your heartaches within it,
Then---sit on the lid and laugh.

Tell no one of its contents,
Never its secrets share;
Drop in your cares and worries,
Keep them forever there.
Hide them from sight so completely,
The world will never dream half,
Fasten the top down securely,
Then sit on the lid and laugh.

TO MY WONDERFUL MOTHER

A little bit of brightness, a little bit of cheer, a whole big bit of loving and careing will make your life so complete.

I love you Mother

Bill (Cynthia's brother)

THOUGH AND INSPIRATION Selected by Judy Johnson

We long for relationships in which it is no longer needful for us to pretend anything. The clue to the answer is in the awakening within us of the sense of living our lives consciously in God's presence. The habit of exposing the life, the motives, the dreams, the sins, all to God makes for the integrity of the person. Out of this flows the integrity of the act. By Howard Thurman

OPEN HOUSE HONORS NEW WOOD HOME By: Peter Ramirez

Little Church on the Mountain Youth Minister, Bill Wood, his wife Sherrie and daughter Lisa opened their new home on Pinkston Canyon Road Sunday afternoon to the flock and to several out of town guests to share their lovely new residence.

A sumptuous feast was laid out with the beauteous touch of an artist, featuring turkey and ham main courses, fruit and vegetable salads, topped by the cutting of a large and beautiful cake prepared especially for the occassion.

Gifts for the new home included a 5 quart crock pot presented by the church, coffee mugs, a flower vase, a lovely rhododendron, a fireplace set, bath accessories and other plants.

Out of town guests included Peter and Jeannie Ingrevallo from San Carlos, Gary and Annette Estep, Paul and Wyoma Norwood, Gary and Nancy Cahn, and Bill and Dawn Murray all of Chico. 36 members of Family and friends in all spent the entire afternoon enjoying the spacious new home.

Topping off the afternoon activities was a special prayer dedicating the new house to the service of the Lord.

Welcome to the mountain Pastor Bill, Sherrie and Lisa Wood...

PASTOR'S CORNER

By: Rev. Steve Lamkin, Little Church on The Mountain

GOD NEEDS YOU.

This week I would like to share just a few excerpts from an article by Dr. C. S. Lovett, entitled "Why you should minister to the Lord.

Dr. Lovett says, "I hope you won't be offended, but here are some things I feel are genuine needs of God:

- 1. He needs to be loved for who He is.
 - He needs attention and praise.
 - 3. He needs to be comforted at times.
 - 4. He needs affection.
 - 5. He needs to feel wanted.
 - He needs to feel included in what we do and not left out.
 - 7. He needs to feel needed.

Does that sound like someone you know???? We're so conditioned to the fact that God is almighty and all powerful, it is hard for us to think of Him as needing anything. When we do it's almost as if we were humanizing Him. But without any profound reasoning, can you imagine what it would be like to be a God of Love with no one to LOVE? That would be horrible. That's why God made us in the first place. As the GREAT LOVER, He needs people to love and to be loved by them in return. The CROSS shows how desperately true this is. John 3;16, "For God so loved the world, that He gave His only begotten Son, that whoever believes in Him should not perish, but have eternal life." Romans 8;38 & 39, "For I am convinced that neither death, nor life, nor angels, nor principalities, nor things, shall be able to separate us from the love of God, which is in Christ Jesus our Lord.

"God has to be loved by His own. And because We, (Believers) are His kind, literally born of His Spirit, we know His needs, we have them too. His needs and ours are the same...because WE'RE PEOPLE...and HE IS A PERSON." Genesis 1;29, "And God created man in His own image, in the image of God He created him; Male and Female He created them." AMEN...

CLASSIFIED ADS

WORCESTERS DCZER SERVICE Cat D-2 Dozer/rippers. S.E. "Tanny" Worcester Call 533-7039

NOTICE! We have a good, loving home for a male Manx kitten. If you have one, please call 533-0994

HELP WANTED: Someone with a small, economical car to take the upper half of Oroville Hercury paper route. This will consist of approximately 100 customers. Must give up this half of the route due to health reasons. If interested, call 533-7376 - anytime.

FOR SALE: CONCON JADE SHOP inventory of rough cutting material and all saws and equipment. \$2,000. Call 533-0974 - keep trying...

WOOD FOR SALE: Mountain black oak and yellow pine, \$30.00 a pickup load. Contact Park Hill and leave message for Wayne Heath.

ELECTRONIC & ELECTRICAL SERVICE AVAILABLE.

Radio, stereo, T.V. and C.B. repairs. Antenna installation - C.3. and T.V., also electrical wiring. Call Jim Pyle at 534-0430.

Classified ads will be printed at the rate of 25¢ per insertion, or \$1.00 for four insertions. No limit on words and you may combine more than one item in an ad. Call for low rates on display advertising.

All letters, articles and contributions of material should be mailed to Golden Feather Echoes, Route 1, Box 237-A, Oroville, California, 95965. Telephone 534-7468, 533-2279 or 533-3743.

Subscriptions are \$1.25 per month mailed and \$1.00 per month delivered. Subscriptions should be mailed to Joyce Clark, Route 1 3ox 237-A, Oroville, California, 95955.

All letters to the editor must be signed, names will be withheld from the paper on request. Letters should be held to 500 words whenever possible. They must be legible, they need not be typewritten.

All material for the following week must reach us by Wednesday noon.

Papers can be purchased at Park Hill Grocery, Jarbo Cap Cafe and the Rock House or by subscription.

GFE NOTES

This week the paper was typed by Gert Strong. The staff thanks her for donating her time and talent this week. She will be helping us from time to time.

The editor is taking some time off......

PRESCHOOL STARTING

Saturday, Nov. 4 - 9:30 to 2 p.m. at Spring Valley Kindergarten Room. Charges are \$2.00 per session or \$7.00 per month. There will be games, activities, films, art, music - for more information, call Martha at 533-2131 or leave message at Concow School.

Children are to bring their own sack lunches.

CHURCH NEWS

Bible Study is now held on Wednesday evenings beginning at 7 p.m. at Steve Lamkin home, and Youth Bible Study is held on the same evening at 7 p.m. next door at Bill Woods home. For more information, call 533-9697 or 533-3078.

Regular Sunday morning Bible Study begins at 9:45 a.m. at Concow School, and Worship Services begin at 11 a.m. Services at the Little Church on the Mountain are under the direction of Steve Lamkin. Youth Minister - Bill Wood. Music Minister - Kendall Thomas.